
We have made an exciting 

change!  Meetings will be held at 

the Alumni Building until further no-

tice.  The location is 205 S. Hickory 

next to Mallory Elementary School.  

We hope this will be a better envi-

ronment for listening to our speak-

ers and networking.   

Also, we will be having the meet-

ings catered so that the food will 

be ready and we can eat in a 

more timely, organized man-

ner.  As always, you are more than 

welcome to attend without eat-

ing. The cost of the meal and 

drinks is $10 per person and this will 

be payable to the Chamber.  

We will be getting caterers lined up 

in advance, and we are welcome 

to suggestions!   
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Members’ Messenger 

Area Events 

Join us Online! 

 

 

Like our Facebook page 

“Buffalo Area  

Chamber of Commerce” 

Be sure to check out our new 

website! 

 

buffaloareachamber.org 

 

 June 4th 10 a.m.  

3rd Annual         

Colonial Springs 

Spring Fling 

 

 June 4th 8 to 3    

Kiwanis Host       

Buffalo City Wide 

Garage Sale 

 

 June 9th 7 p.m.   

Old Home Place 

Concert Series 

Heather Styka at 

Chapman’s         

Furniture $8 cover 

 

 June 18th 6p.m. 

Zoe's Uptown Down 

Home Benefit Gala 

Timberline Barn 

 

 

 Reminders: 
 

 Membership In-

voices and Celtic 

Festival Registra-

tion forms for Clans 

and Vendors are 

now on the Cham-

ber website. 

 

 Are you interested 

in serving on the 

Welcome Commit-

tee?  Let us know! 

 

 Invite someone to 

come to our next 

Chamber Meeting, 

July 6th! 

New Meeting Format 

Alumni Building at 205 S. Hickory  

May was our first month of the 

new year for the Chamber.  This 

means invoices have been 

emailed and paper copies will fol-

low soon.   

During our officers meetings each 

month we will be discussing how 

to build our membership.  The Wel-

come Committee is also being re-

vitalized to encourage new busi-

nesses in our community.  These 

are great steps, but I would like to 

see our current members become 

involved in this membership drive 

as well. 

So here is your personal challenge:  

when you visit a business this 

month, ask if they are a Chamber 

member.  If they say no, invite 

them to join us! 

Also, I am looking for a few who 

would be willing to have a quote 

from them on our website.  I want 

some testimonials so that anyone 

wavering on whether or not to join 

can see how the Chamber bene-

fits businesses and the community! 

Look for changes on our website, 

as well!  It is updated almost daily! 


